Областное государственное бюджетное профессиональное образовательное учреждение «Смоленская академия профессионального образования»

Комплект

контрольно-измерительных материалов для проведения дифференцированного зачета по дисциплине Иностранный язык (английский) основной профессиональной образовательной программы по специальности СПО 050141 Физическая культура (углубленная подготовка)

Комплект контрольно-измерительных материалов по программе учебной дисциплины Иностранный язык (английский) разработан на основе Федерального государственного образовательного стандарта по специальности 050141 Физическая культура (углубленная подготовка).

Организация-разработчик: областное государственное бюджетное профессиональное образовательное учреждение «Смоленская академия профессионального образования»

Разработчики:

Королева И.А., преподаватель ОГБПОУ «Смоленская академия профессионального образования»

| Рассмотрено на заседании кафедры |
|--|
| Протокол № от «»20 г. |
| Зав. кафедрой (декан) Туркина Т.С. |
| Рассмотрено научно-методическим советом ОГБПОУ «Смоленская академия профессионального образования» |

Протокол № _____ от «_____» ____20___ г.

_

Содержание

- 1.Паспорт комплекта контрольно-измерительных материалов
- 1.1. Область применения.
- 1.2. Система контроля и оценки освоения программы междисциплинарного курса .
- 1.3. Организация контроля и оценки освоения программы междисциплинарного курса.
- 2. Комплект контрольно-измерительных материалов для оценки освоенных умений и усвоенных знаний междисциплинарного курса.
- 3. Критерии оценки.
- 4. Источники и литература.
- 5. Пакет экзаменатора.

І. Паспорт комплекта контрольно-измерительных материалов

1.1. Область применения

Комплект контрольно-измерительных материалов предназначен для проверки результатов освоения учебной дисциплины «Иностранный язык» (английский) основной профессиональной образовательной программы по специальности СПО 050141 Физическая культура (углубленная подготовка).

Комплект контрольно-измерительных материалов позволяет оценивать: освоенные умения и усвоенные знания

| Уметь | Показатели оценки результата |
|--|--|
| У 1. Общаться (устно и письменно) на иностранном языке на профессиональные и повседневные темы | Результативность коммуникации |
| У2.Переводить (со словарем) тексты профессиональной направленности Знать | Точность перевода |
| Лексический и грамматический минимум (450 лексических единиц) и грамматический минимум, необходимый для чтения и перевода (со словарем) иностранных текстов профессиональной направленности. | Правильно воспроизводит эквиваленты лексических единиц на иностранном языке и грамматический минимум |

1.2. Система контроля и оценки освоения программы учебной дисциплины

Предметом оценки программы учебной дисциплины являются освоенные умения и усвоенные знания обучающихся.

Текущий контроль освоения программы учебной дисциплины проводится в пределах учебного времени, отведенного на его изучение, с использованием таких методов как выполнение самостоятельных работ, тестов, проведение устного опроса, выполнение практических упражнений.

Оценка освоения программы учебной дисциплины проводится в соответствии с «Положением о текущем контроле успеваемости и промежуточной аттестации студентов в ОГБПОУ «Смоленская академия профессионального образования» и рабочим учебным планом по специальности.

- 1.2.1. Форма итоговой аттестации по ОПОП при освоении учебной дисциплины: дифференцированный зачет
- 1.2.2. Организация контроля и оценки освоения программы учебной дисциплины
- 1.2.3. Условием допуска к дифференцированному зачету является положительная текущая аттестация по всем практическим занятиям.
 - 2. Комплект контрольно-измерительных материалов для оценки освоенных умений и усвоенных знаний междисциплинарного курса

2.1 Практическое задание

- 1. Чтение профессионального текста со словарем.
- 2. Устное сообщение по теме.

2.2. Условия выполнения задания.

2.3.1. Задание выполняется в учебной аудитории, время выполнения задания один академический час.

2.4. Инструкция по выполнению задания

- 2.4.1 Задание выполняется в два этапа:
- выполнение практического задания по тексту;
- устное сообщение по теме.
- 2.4.2 Время выполнения задания максимальное время выполнения задания
- 45 мин. (работа по тексту– 35 мин., устное сообщение– 10 мин.)

3. Критерии оценки

Оценка «5» ставится в случае, если студент правильно воспроизводит иностранные лексические единицы при чтении текста, осуществляет результативный поиск необходимой информации в словаре, грамотно осуществляет коммуникацию по изученным темам.

Оценка «4» ставится, если студент правильно воспроизводит иностранные лексические единицы при чтении текста, осуществляет результативный поиск необходимой информации в словаре, грамотно осуществляет коммуникацию по изученным темам, но допускает незначительные ошибки, не препятствующие пониманию речи.

Оценка «3» ставится, если студент, правильно воспроизводит иностранные лексические единицы, но допускает неточности при поиске

необходимой информации в словаре, допускает ошибки в устной речи, которые препятствуют коммуникации.

Оценка «2» ставится, если студент продемонстрировал неумение работать со словарем и осуществлять коммуникацию, незнание лексического и грамматического минимума.

4. Источники и литература.

Основные источники:

- **1.** Агабекян И.П. Английский язык: Учебное пособие. Ростов-на –Дону, 2015.
- **2.** Мюллер В.К. Англо-русский и русско-английский словарь. М.: Эксмо, 2013.
- **3.** Голицынский Ю. Английский язык: Грамматика. Сборник упражнений. Санкт- Петербург, 2010.

Дополнительные источники:

- **1**.И. С. Богацкий, Н. М. Дюканова. Бизнесс курс английского языка: Учебное пособие. М.: Славянский дом книги, 2010.
- **2.**Тимофеев В.Г., Вильнер А.Б., Колесникова И.Л. и др. Учебник английского языка для 10 класса (базовый уровень) М.Издательский центр «Академия», 2007.
- **3.** Новейший англо-русский и русско-английский словарь : 40 тысяч слов / авт.-сост. С.М. Шведов. 2-е изд. Минск , 2010.

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Sport plays such a large part in British life that many idioms in the English language have come from the world of sport. For example, «that's not cricket» means «that's not fair» and «to play the game» means «to be fair».

The most popular sport in England is football. A lot of people support their local clubs at matches on Saturday afternoons or watch the matches on television.

The football league in England and Wales has four divisions. Each division contains twenty teams. There are two main prizes each season. The football league championship is won by the team that is top of the first division. The final of this competition takes place every May at the famous Wembley stadium in London.

- 1. Does the sport play large part in the British life?
- 2. What is the most popular sport in England?
- 3. How much divisions has the football league in England?
- 4. What are the main prizes of each season?
- 5. Where does the final competition take place?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "Olympic games".

Приложение 2

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Getting a job is a very hard period in the life of most people. Companies choose an employee from hundreds of candidates according to special rules, that is why there are special "typical" factors, influencing on employer's choice. Among such factors are: age, sex, experience, family background and marital status, personality and references.

If you are to go to an interview tomorrow, sleep well before it and do not forget your CV at home - is the basic rule. Moreover, there are some recommendations, which can help you. For example, read annual report, or a newspaper of the company to show your understanding of the corporate strategy on the interview. What is more, you should choose corresponding dress code for the interview. Even such advices are to help you make a good impression; some companies do not want to hire a man, who follows every advice. To illustrate this, I can quote Artemiy Lebedev, the most famous Russian web-designer: "If you enclose a

standard stupid resume, written by the rules of American bureaucracy, we would delete it immediately after receiving. If your CV is composed according to all rules, we would not choose you, as we might think, that your profession is to acquire a job".

- 1. What are the special "typical" factors, influencing on the employer's choice?
- 2. What do you need if you are going to an interview tomorrow?
- 3. What are the recommendation s, which can help you?
- 4. What should you choose for the interview?
- 5. What did Artemiy Lebedev, the famous web-designer say?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "Sport in my life".

Приложение 3

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

People in contemporary world can hardly imagine their lives without machines. Every day either a new gadget is invented or an old one is improved. Different people appreciate new inventions differently. Some suppose that sophisticated gadgets are really useful and necessary, while others find them absolutely awful as they influence people badly. As for me, I am pretty sure that gadgets make people's lives easier.

Firstly, they do all kinds of dirty and hard work, as cleaning. Secondly, devices can save a lot of time as well as storage space. For instance, a computer disk can contain the same amount of information as several thick books. So, machines help people in different spheres.

However, opponents of this point of view are definitely sure that gadgets affect people negatively. People are reluctant to work due to the influence of machines. People become lazy and disorganized. They just expect their latest gadgets to do everything instead of them. Moreover, according to scientists, a great number of widespread devices produce radiation that can cause serious health problems.

- 1. What can hardly imagine people's life in contemporary without?
- 2. What do people think about new inventions?
- 3. Why do gadgets make people's life easier?
- 4. How much information can contain a computer?
- 5. Why do some people think that gadgets affect people negatively?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "The Russian Federation".

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

With the help of computers the Internet has entered into our life. It became an integral part of a life of each person. Now people cannot live a day without checking of mail and visiting their favorite sites. The Internet is not only the assistant in daily work, it is also the other world in which there are mail boxes, libraries, photo galleries, games, shops. By means of the Internet people can travel to different cities, visit tourist places, communicate with people.

Recently many people ask a question: "Is the Internet harmful or useful? ". I think, that on this question there is no certain answer. In fact on the one hand the Internet is a very good and useful thing. And on the other hand it has many negative functions: dependence, the waste of time, money, health.

Certainly, the Internet can be the excellent assistant in information search. But if we spend a lot of time on the Internet we'll have some problems. We lose a touch with the real world, get in a full dependence on a computer. I think, that it is important to learn to distinguish a side between a real life and a life on the Internet.

- 1. What can not imagine a people's life without now?
- 2. What is the Internet now?
- 3. Does the Internet useful?
- 4. What negative functions has the Internet?
- 5. What problems will you have if you spend a lot of time on the Internet?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "My future profession".

Приложение 5

1.Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Speed, excitement, danger. You can find all these in the different extreme sports that have become popular in last 10 years. Take bungee jumping. You jump off a bridge and you fall and fall, and then, just before you hit the ground or water, an elastic rope pulls you back. In skysurfing you jump out of aeroplane and use a board to "surf" the air, doing gymnastics in mid-air! Winter sports have always an element of danger. For example snowboarding, which has all the excitement of surfing but on snow, is more dangerous even than skiing.

Probably the most dangerous of all the new winter sports is snowrafting. You sit in a rubber boat and sail down a mountain at great speed – and you can't control the boat!

Of course, water sports have always been fun. Ice diving, for those people who are absolutely crazy. You put on diving equipment and dive under a frozen lake. And, if that's not enough, you try to walk upside down on the ice! I feel cold just thinking about it.

- 1. Where can you find speed, excitement, danger?
- 2. What is a bungee jumping?
- 3. Where do you jump out of in sky surfing?
- 4. What is more dangerous than skiing?
- 5. What are the water sports?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "My favorite kinds of sport".

Приложение 6

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Sport plays a big role in our life. Many people do sport in our country. They want to stay healthy. Sport is a good mean of struggling with stress.

In my opinion sport is important for healthy free time. Sport also makes people strong and prepares a lot of joy.

Some people participate in sports, others prefer watching them on TV. It is known that walking for an hour is healthier than irregular participation in any active physical activities. To keep fit some people join special classes or take part in aerobics or yoga, do some kind of training in a gym. Others play football, badminton, volleyball, tennis.

- 1. What is sport?
- 2. What does sport make?
- 3. What do people prefer: to participate in sport or to watch it on TV?
- 4. What is walking healthier than?
- 5. What is need to keep fit?

2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "The cultural and national traditions in Russia".

Приложение 7

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

What is friendship? Some people will say that it is a feeling of mutual liking between two or more people, other will add that it is a state when one person understands and supports the other one.

To my mind friendship can be compared to a tree. Its seed should find good soil and under good conditions it will grow into a tree. As the years go by the tree stands firmer and firmer on the ground. And if it is strong enough, it will survive all the storms and winds. But to help it, we should take care of it and love it. The most important feeling that exists between friends is trust. It newer appears by itself, it's the result of a long friendship and this feeling is very valuable. Respect and tolerance are also very important; it means that you don't criticize your friend's way of living, but try to understand him, discuss problems with him and explain to him what you think is good and what is bad. A friend is a person who can help you in time, lend you any sum of money for a long period of time without any percent, whom you can wake up in the middle of the night just to say you feel worried or who is eager to do everything for you waiting nothing in return, who supports you in all your beginnings and who will never betray you.

- 1. What is friendship?
- 2. What can be friendship compared with? And why?
- 3. What is the most important feeling that exists between friends?
- 4. What does mean respect and tolerate in the friendship?
- 5. What person is a friend?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "Football is popular kind of sport".

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Americans' interest in sports seems excessive to many foreign visitors. Television networks spend millions of dollars arranging to telecast sports events. Publications about sports are sold widely. In the US professional athletes can become national heroes.

Nowhere else in the world are sports associated with colleges and universities in the way they are in the States. College sports, especially football, are conducted in an atmosphere of intense excitement and pageantry. Games between teams attract nationwide television audiences.

The sport that is most popular in most parts of the world — soccer — is not well known in the US. The most popular sports are football and baseball, games that are not played in large number of countries.

- 1. What does American's interest seem?
- 2. What are associated sport with?
- 3. What kind of sport is conducted in the atmosphere of intense excitement and pageantry especially?
- 4. What kind of sport is the most popular?
- 5. What are the most popular sports in large number of countries?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "The Scientific Technological progress".

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Modern life is impossible without travelling. Almost all people are fond of travelling. Thousands of people travel every day on business or for pleasure. It is very interesting to see new places, other towns and countries.

There are various means of travelling. People can travel by air, by train, by sea or by road. Of course, travelling by air is the fastest and the most convenient way, but it is the most expensive too.

Travelling by train is slower than by plane, but it has its advantages. With a train you have speed, comfort and pleasure combined. Travelling by sea or sea voyages are popular mostly as pleasure journeys.

Many people like travel by car. It is interesting too, because you can see many places in a short time, you can stop anywhere you wish and spend as much time as you like at any place.

- 1. What are people fond of?
- 2. What are the means of travelling?
- 3. What is the fastest and the most convenient way of travelling?
- 4. What is slower way of travelling?
- 5. What ways are mostly popular as pleasure?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "Sport in Great Britain".

Приложение 10

1.Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Ice hockey is one of the most action-paced of sports, demanding skillful skating, expert stick-handling, and masterly puck control.

The game developed in the frozen expanses of North America, and a hundred years ago became the national winter sport of Canada. It also became very popular in the northern states of the United States, and later spread to Europe, Japan, and even to Australia.

The game probably arose from boys playing on the ice. The kids probably fashioned pucks from frozen "horse apples" and adapted tree branches as hockey

sticks, and played on cleared stretches of frozen lakes and rivers, and backyard rinks. Soon it was inevitable that teams began to play against each other and leagues were formed. The earliest mention of the team ice hockey game is a newspaper description of the game played at the Victoria Skating Rink in Montreal in 1875.

- 1. What is one of the most action-paced of sports?
- 2. Where did the game develop?
- 3.Of what country did the hockey become the national winter sport?
- 4. What did the game arise from?
- 5. What is the earliest mention of the team ice hockey game?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "The best way of travelling".

Приложение 11

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

The official name of Great Britain is The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Island.

The United Kingdom is a monarchy and the Queen is the head of the state. But in practice it is ruled by the elected government with the Prime Minister at the head. The British Parliament consists of two chambers: The House of Lords and the House of Commons.

There are three main political parties in Great Britain: the Labour, the Conservative party and the Liberal party.

Great Britain is a highly developed industrial country. It is known as one of the world's largest producers and exporters of iron and steel, chemicals and textile. One of the chief industries is shipbuilding.

- 1. What is the official name of Great Britain?
- 2. What political system has Great Britain?
- 3. Who is the head of the kingdom?
- 4. What chambers does the British Parliament consist of?

- 5. What are the main political parties in Great Britain?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "Holidays in USA".

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Art plays an important role in my life. It aids the people's understanding of their culture. No doubt tastes should be developed through images of high artistic culture, whereas works of popular culture as a rule meet consumer's tastes.

In my opinion the habit of looking at good pictures is in itself a means by which taste can be formed. Art allows people to talk about emotionally meaningful experiences. Every artist tries to develop his own style of painting to differ from other ones. There are many styles of painting in art: a portrait, a still life, a landscape, a seascape and etc. An artist has the skill to combine form and colour into harmonious entity and to represent a brilliant colour scheme. The artist's pictures may be dull, crude, chaotic and colourless daub of paint. But in spite of it they are an exquisite piece of painting.

I'd like to add that an artist can become famous overnight and die forgotten and penniless.

- 1. What does art aid the people/
- 2. How should be tastes developed?
- 3. What does art allows to talk about?
- 4. What are the styles of painting in art?
- 5. What can be the artist's picture?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "The future of our planet"

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Every nation and every country has its own customs and traditions. But there are also international holidays which are celebrated in all countries world-wide. They are: Christmas, New Year, Easter and St. Valentine's day. Christmas comes but once a year. Christmas is a traditional family reunion day. On this day, many people attend a church service, open their presents and eat a Christmas dinner. In Britain, Christmas is the most important public holiday of the year. It combines the custom of giving gifts with the tradition of spending this day with the family. In Russia Christmas is celebrated on the 7th of January. On this day people celebrate the birthday of Jesus Christ. New Year is a public holiday but it is not marked with any particular custom in Britain and America, yet it has a joyful celebration in Russia. Easter is one of the most important Christian holiday. It is traditionally associated with Easter eggs and with the coming of spring, and most churches are specially decorated with flowers for the service held on Easter Day. There is a popular belief that wearing three new things on Easter will bring good luck. St. Valentine's day is not the official holiday in most countries. February 14 is the day of lovers. There are also some special holidays which are usually celebrated in a particular country.

- 1. What are the international holidays?
- 2. What people do on Christmas?
- 3. What is Christmas in Britain?
- 4. What is the most important Christian holiday?
- 5. What holiday is on the 14th of February?
- 2.Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "Sport in Russia".

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

The only possible way of preserving your health is, therefore, healthy way of life which includes keeping fit, balanced meals, and giving up unhealthy habits like smoking, drinking alcohol, and, of course, drugs.

Physical fitness is a general state of good physical health. For anyone who really wants to be healthy, fitness has become an integral part of their lives. The fitness boom resulted in a rise in the numbers of people participating in sports and sports activities. It is a well-known fact that even moderate physical activity can protect you from heart diseases and strokes, obesity and influenza. There are many ways of keeping fit. Firstly, you could visit health and fitness clubs. A lot of health and fitness clubs, public leisure centres, huge indoor water parks are very popular among people of all ages. Secondly, regular exercise is necessary. People of different ages can choose or design exercises that will fit them. Some people do aerobics or yoga; others prefer weight training in a gym. Many people prefer walking or jogging which are the cheapest and most accessible sports. Doing some sport or other on a regular basis is the best way of keeping fit.

- 1. What is the possible way of preserving the health?
- 2. What is the physical fitness?
- 3. What can the physical training protect from?
- 4. What are the ways of keeping fit?
- 5. What is the best way of keeping fit?
- 2.Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "The famous sportsmen".

Приложение 15

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

One of the most striking features of English life is the self- discipline and courtesy of all people of all classes. There is little noisy behavior, and practically no loud disputing in the street. People do not rush excitedly for seats in buses or trains, but take their seats I queues at bus stops in a quiet and orderly manner.

Englishmen are naturally polite and are never tired in saying "Thank you", "I am sorry", "Beg your pardon". If you follow anyone who is entering a building or a room, he will hold a door open for you.

English people don't like displaying their emotions even in dangerous and tragic situations, and ordinary people seem to remain good- tempered and cheerful under difficulties.

- 1. What is the most striking feature of English people?
- 2. What is on the street in England?
- 3. What are the Englishmen naturally?
- 4. What will the Englishman do if you follow anyone who is entering a building or a room?
- 5. What don't the English people like to do?
- 2.Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "The health lifestyle".

Приложение 16

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

The Olympic Games have a very long history. They began in 777 BC in Greece and took place every four years for nearly twelve centuries at Olympia. They included many different kinds of sports: running, boxing, wrestling, etc. All the cities in Greece sent their best athletes to Olympia to compete in the Games.

For the period of the Games all the wars stopped. So the Olympic Games became the symbol of peace and friendship. In 394 AD the Games were abolished and were not renewed until many centuries later.

In 1894 French Baron Pierre de Coubertin, addressed all the sports governing bodies and pointed out the significance of sport and its educational value.

Summer and Winter Games are held separately.

- 1. When and where did the Olympic Games begin?
- 2. What kinds of sports did the Olympic Games include?
- 3. What symbol did the Olympic Games become?

- 4. When were The Games abolished not renewed?
- 5. Are Summer and Winter Games held separately?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "Sport in the USA".

1. Read and translate the text, answer the following questions

Russia is a country famous for its outstanding brilliant sportsmen, especially in winter kinds of sport. Russian teams take worthy places at world championships in ice hockey as well as in figure skating.

Sport has become very popular among young generation, since from early childhood children are trained to sport life. Russian schools and universities offer students a wide choice of sporting activities. It can be tennis, table tennis, volleyball, basketball, swimming, football, judo, boxing and others. There are a lot of sport clubs in Russia specialized in various sports, which admit children and teenagers. Many members of such clubs take part in numerous competitions, struggle for medals.

Russian people like to do many different sports. In summer they usually swim a lot, roller-skate and ride a bicycle. All sports grounds are crowded with football lovers. But winter sports are closer to Russian people. As soon as the first snow falls, nearly all the livers of the country take their cross-country skis and lay out a ski trail.

- 1. What kinds of sports do Russian teams take worthy places at world championships in?
- 2. What are trained children from early childhood?
- 3. What are sport activities do Russian schools and universities offer students?
- 4. What sport do Russian people prefer in summer?
- 5. What sports are closer to Russian people?
- 2. Make 10-15 sentences on a subject: "Sport in school".